
I, Michelle Doyle hereby state and swear as follows: 

I have lived at Stonybrook Apartments since  July 2003.   

I have seen the appearance of mold in my unit and it is making me and my 
family sick. 

I have smelled mold and mildew that is making me and my family sick. 

I have reported these issues to management and here is what they have done 
and said.   

We have sought medical treatment for all of the following since taking residency: 

These are the health issues: 

Person 1, Age 25, Illnesses:  Finger mold. 

Person 2, Age 4, Illnesses:  Mild Asthma, Non-stop cough. 

Person 3, Age 2, Illnesses:  Red eye. 

We have been proscribed the following medicines:  Cingular, Zyrtec, 
Amoxicillan, finger medicine unknown. 

            I have not purchased a mold testing kit to test if the HVAC is circulating mold 

            I may have mold in my HVAC (Air Conditioning) unit. 

            I have found mold in my closet or bedrooms.   

            I have found mold under my sinks. 

            My bathroom is smelly or moldy. 

       I was not made aware of a drug rehabilitation center being operated in our 
residential community.  I am afraid of having hard-core drug users around me and my 
children and would not have moved in knowing of such center. 

I was told and further led to believe that the front gate was a security gate and 
Stonybrook was a secured community.  Management has sent me a letter stating the 
gate that is broken now for three months was only for traffic control gate and not for 
security.  Either way, not having a gate where everyone, including children for the school 
bus, cross over is highly dangerous.  The gate is in front of the crosswalk and without it 
cars having been entering in the wrong way through the broken gate at a high rate of 
speed into traffic leaving the building.  

We find the pool to be full of mold and constantly dirty and foul smelling water.   

We were never told that our unit was flooded prior to occupancy. 



I am very afraid of the current health problems me and my family suffer and am having 
these conditions further explored as mold related illnesses since they began immediately 
after occupancy. 

Dated 9/18/05 

BUILDING 10158 UNIT 809 
ADDRESS 10158 Stonehenge cir apt 809 

I was notified of the mold through a flyer and discovered it and reported it to the people 
in charge of the Stonybrook website.  My case was documented and images and video 
secured with my permission.   

 


